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MIAMI BEACH 
OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 

NO. LTC # 145-2024 LETTER TO COMMISSION 

TO: 

FROM: 

DATE: 

Honorable Mayor Steven Meiner and Members of the City Commission 

or ease. o cc <CC..A, 
• ~FAB8BAOBFB5E4CF ... 

April 17, 2024 

SUBJECT: Committee for Quality Education Motion 

The Committee for Quality Education would like you to be aware of the following motion regarding 
crossing guards, approved at the April 16, 2024, committee meeting. 

C: Executive Staff 
Dr. Leslie Rosenfeld, Chief Education Officer 

Attachment 
JDG/LDR 
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City of Miami Beach 
Committee for Quality Education 

Meeting of April 16, 2024 

Members Present: Rina Bass, Laurie Kaye Davis, Beth Edwards, Chana R. Eisner, Brittany 
Faw, Evie Fernandez, Karen Fryd, Seth Guttenberg, Beverly Heller, Mary Keinath, Faiza Liban, 
James Orlowsky, Jacquelynn Powers, Jonathan Rothman, and Devorah Zeiger 

Members Absent: Donielle Cohen, Marilia Kamil, Amy Ostroff, and Christine Perrin-Stocco 

Motion 
Made by Beverly Heller 
Second by Chana R. Eisner 

The Committee for Quality Education requests the Mayor and Commission to immediately fill all 
budgeted crossing guard positions and provide Miami Beach incentives to Miami Beach residents 
similar to the city's Substitute Teach at The Beach program and review crossing guard needs 
across the city at all public, private, and charter schools. 

The Committee for Quality Education urges the Mayor and Commission to support the above 
request. 

Motion Passage: Votes 15-0 
Absent for Vote: Jacquelynn Powers 




